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NOVEMBER 4, 2023 

 Installation of Officers, Zion Baptist Church, Lebanon Ohio - Rev. Timothy Branch, Pastor 

Sis. Annette Hayes, President – Sis. Florence Randolph, 1
st
 Vice President - Sis. Robin Allen, 2

nd
 Vice President 

WINTER QUARTERLY SESSION 

February 3, 2024 
First Baptist Church, 

Yellow Springs Ohio 

Rev. Dr. William Randolph, Pastor 
 

INTRODUCTION OF THEME 
 

“Women on the Battlefield for the Lord, 

Serving with a Heart Like Jesus” 

 
34 Women in Attendance created slogans 

using the following as a guideline: 

“KETCHUP” with Jesus, “LETTUCE” 

praise and “RELISH” Him Cuz He 

blesses me from my head  

TO-MA-TOES” 
 

Some of the slogans included: 

 Keep Living – Won’t He Do It!? 

“You Are A Big “DILL” to Jesus! 

DIIG – Do It In God! 

Get out of the box to carry God’s 

Message! 

DIAL – Do It All Lovingly! 

Jesus, the Quicker Picker Upper! 
“Know God, Know Peace; No God, No 

Peace” 

************************************ 
 

Sis. Randolph presented the  

Awana Gospel Wheel  

 
 

 

WOMEN’S AUXILIARY ANNUAL RETREAT 

March 23, 2024 
 

Montgomery County Employment Opportunity Center 

4303 West Third Street, Dayton Ohio 
 

PRESIDING - Sis. Nancy Peebles-Moore 
 

Sixty-six women representing twenty-two churches from the 

cities of Cincinnati, Clayton, Dayton, Lebanon, Liberty Township, 

Springfield, Trotwood, West Chester and Yellow Springs, gathered 

for worship and fellowship as reported by Sister Arthurine Shepard 

during introductions and roll call.  The women officers started praise 

and worship marching in singing THIS MEANS “WAR”. Many were 

dressed in army/navy attire.  President Hayes gave the Welcome and 

Statement of Occasion ending her statement with “This Mission IS 

Possible!  Past President King sang the “Welcome Song” 

   Warm up exercise was done by Sis. Robin Allen “It’s Just A 

Game”.  Sister Marie Winfrey presented and sang “We Are Soldiers” 

dressed in full army attire. Later in the program Sister Winfrey led 

the women in the song “I am on the Battlefield”.  

    Recognition of Visitors and Officers – there was a first time 

visitor who stated she was looking for a church. President Hayes and 

Sister Arthurine Shepard provided her with a list of churches with 

addresses, phone number and Pastor’s name.  She was also given a 

gift.  Sister Shepard recognized the Church(es)  with the most in 

attendance:  First Baptist Church Yellow Springs (9); The Historical 

Mt. Carmel Baptist Church, Cincinnati  (8) and First Thessalonians, 

Dayton  (7). 

   Sister(s) Florence Randolph, Robin Allen and Phyllis Stewart 

presented TABLE TALK. Participants broke into groups to discuss 

how to spread the word of God and witness to someone in three 

minutes or less by creating a message and/or billboard.  Everyone 

stated that the first thing is to greet someone by simply saying 

“Hello”.  There were many creative ideas including the Awana gospel 

wheel and others too numerous to print in this newsletter (but 

available upon request). Sister Hazel Ross introduced the speaker, 

Sister Chana Graham of The Historical Mt. Carmel Baptist Church 

in Cincinnati.  “What a message! What a personal testimony! God is 

truly blessing Sister Graham as she continues to serve Him “By Any 

Means Necessary.”  She stated even during her trials and tribulations 

God is still blessing her and that God loves her” What a true Warrior. 

   Prayer and Blessing of the Meal: the women were treated to 

various salads, wedding soup and dessert.  We thank God for His 

blessing of this worship and fellowship service. To God be the Glory! 

THANK YOU WOMEN FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
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Be the Change 

 

Please bring your donation on 

Monday July 29, 2024 

 to the Annual Session.  

Please convert loose 

change into dollar bills 

 

GIVE 

50% 
to your 

Church 
 

 

GIVE 

50% to 

WUBDA 

Women’s 

Auxiliary 

ANNUAL SESSION July 28-31, 2024 
Mt. Zion Missionary Baptist Church 

1171 S. Yellow Springs Street, Springfield Ohio 

Rev. Dr. Olie Burton, Pastor  
 

WWOOMMEENN’’SS  DDAAYY  IISS  JJUULLYY  2299,,  22002244        11::3300--44::1155  PP..MM..  
  

 Processional - We’re asking everyone to march in. Please be 

lined up by 1:15 p.m. The Mission March will also occur 

during the processional. 

 Seasoned Saints - will be honored 62 and up 

 CALLING:    Georgia Miller Chapter Members,   Hattie 

Jackson Guilds and Children’s Band to lead devotion. 

 Necrology Report – DEADLINE July 12, 2024 – please mail 

or email form to Sister Marie Shepard as indicated. 

LOOKING FOR THE FOLLOWING:  A name from Springfield 

District and Cincinnati District for   2024 TRAILBLAZER  

 WOMAN OF THE YEAR 

 REMINDER of Loose Change Fundraiser 

 CHARITY chosen by  Mt. Zion Missionary Baptist Church 

 

100 Women in White! 
The Historical Mt. Carmel Missionary 

Baptist Church in Cincinnati Ohio 

Sisterhood members hosted the 100 Women 

in White Worship and Fellowship Services 

on June 8, 2024.  We thank (Sister(s) Robin 

Allen, Chana Graham, Hazel Ross, 

Margaret Saunders and their committee for 

a spirit filled worship service. TO GOD BE 

THE GLORY! For those of you who were 

unable to attend, CD’s and DVD’s are 

available. Requests can be sent to 

mcbc3101@yahoo.com attention Sister 

Chana Graham or call Sister Robin Allen at 

937-626-8048.     Total Attendance 76                             

                                    71 Women 

                         4 Men & 

    1 young man 
 

THE PRESENTER 

Sister Ora Carter 
 

                      Divinely 

                      Inspired 

                           Victoriously  

Anointed 

    The 100 Women in White worship service kicked off with a skit 

by Sister(s) Allen and Khala Moss, followed by a spirit filled 

Devotion. Sister Ross presented the welcome and presented each 

attendee with a White Rose; we were instructed to choose a partner 

and tell them three ways that they were appreciated and exchange  

our rose and greet them with a hug.  

    We were blessed by the singing of Sister Lonia Lyle as she 

praised the Lord and inspired the women. What a voice!    

    Sister Charity Hinton, one of the younger women, presented as 

she said “a snippet reminder that God had laid on her heart” 

leaving the women with the message: “Trust in the Potter’s wheel; 

do not fear the Potter’s wheel”.   

    Sister Graham introduced the presenter stating she is one of my 

“Heroes”. She stated that she had watched Sister Carter over the 

years and learned from her and how she had been blessed. 

    Sister Ora Carter shared on the theme, “Women on the 

Battlefield for the Lord, Serving with a Heart like Jesus”.  She 

delivered a profound message of our responsibilities as Christian 

Women in witnessing and proclaiming the Gospel, EVEN when we 

are facing challenges. She spoke about accepting people just as they 

are.  Our responsibility is to listen to God’s call in our ministries 

and let God change the people. Sister Carter presented a picture 

framed message to the Presidents (Sister Hayes, Sister Randolph 

and Sister Allen). The message said, “You have been assigned this 

mountain to show others it can be moved” with a picture of a 

girl/woman looking at a mountain.  She delivered A POWERFUL 

MESSAGE!  The Sisterhood presented a gift bag to the women and 

we were treated to a salad luncheon.  “TO GOD BE THE GLORY! 
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